

## 绝密★启用前

# 2023 年普通高等学校全国统一模拟招生考试 4月联考

全卷满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。

## 注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上,并将条形码粘贴在答题卡上 的指定位置。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需 改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。 写在本试卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并收回。

## 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。 例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9.15.

## 答案是C。

1. When will the man visit the woman probably?

A. Before 9:00.

B. Tomorrow afternoon.

C. Between 9:00 and 10:00.

2. What is the woman?

A. An accountant.

B. A teacher.

C. A playwriter.

3. What does the man mean?

A. His friends like to chat with him on the phone.

B. He needs to call his friends at once.

C. Using e-mail will decrease his telephone expenses.

4. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. At a hotel.

B. At the tailor's.

C. At the Lost and Found.

5. How does the woman like her dinner?

A. Satisfying.

B. Pricey.

C. Unhealthy.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5 秒钟:听完后,各 小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What do we know about the woman?

A. She goes to work without breakfast.

B. She has taken a day off.

C. She is in no hurry for work.

英语试题 第1页(共8

咨询热线:010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw



7. What does the woman think of taking the subway?

A. Time-consuming.

B. Cheap and safe.

C. Expensive but convenient.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. How many kilos does the man want to weigh in the future?

A 89 kilos

B. 76 kilos.

C. 82 kilos.

9. What's the woman's attitude to the man's way of losing weight?

A. Envious.

B. Disapproving.

C. Positive.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. What is Mr. Taylor doing?

A. Reading a magazine.

B. Watching a film.

C. Making a call.

11. Who is Kate calling?

A. Jack.

B. Her workmate.

C. Her boyfriend.

12. How does the woman sound at last?

A. Concerned.

B. Impatient.

C. Sad.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What will the woman do during the holiday?

A. Take a trip to Brazil.

B. Join a summer camp.

C. Visit some friends.

14. Why did the man change his original plan?

A. To learn to drive.

B. To save up for a car.

C. To teach some kids to swim.

15. How will this man go to London?

A. By car.

B. By air.

C. By train.

16. Who will the woman see next?

A. Her relatives.

B. Her teacher.

C. Her friends.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. Why did Cynthia Phillips call Julia Koch?

A. To ask for help.

B. To send her to the hospital.

C. To look for her granddaughter.

18. How did Koch successfully judge Phillips' condition?

A. By asking her own father.

B. From her clear description.

C. From her strange sounds and falls.

19. What was the key to saving Phillips's life?

A. The medical care of Koch.

B. The quick response from Koch.

C. Timely reaction of her neighbour.

20. What is the probable relationship between Koch and Phillips?

A. Teacher and parent.

B. Teacher and neighbour. C. Doctor and patient.

## 第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

#### A

## Mandarin(普通话) Summer Camp in China

JOIN OUR POPULAR MANDARIN CHINESE SUMMER CAMP IN BEIJING OR SHANGHAI.

#### For 7 to 17-year-olds

Our Chinese Summer Camp Programmes are suitable for kids and teens. They will be grouped with other students of similar Chinese level and age.

英语试题 第2页(共8页)



#### Interactive lessons

We make lessons fun and engaging for your kids through various methods: cartoon classes, storytelling, role playing, games and more.

#### Vibrant cultural activities

Kids will get to try their hands at both traditional and modern Chinese arts and games and practise the language in a real-life setting. Explore the Chinese culture, visit famous cultural sites in China and learn Mandarin together with 300 other campers from different countries for an exciting and memorable experience!

## Mandarin summer camp features

We emphasize on our students' well-being and safety and make sure they're well taken care of at all times. Our staff are available 24/7 to provide assistance in case any issue arises.

#### Meals

We work only with credible restaurants to provide healthy and nutritious meals to our students. Students can always find something they like at mealtime, with options of Western or Chinese cuisines.

#### Accommodation

Students are placed in a modern, comfortable hotel accommodation close to our school. One standard room is shared by two students. A male teacher and a female one will stay with them and be supervisors.

#### From RMB 6,000 to RMB 48,000

Click here for the complete list of our camp prices.

#### Comments from parents

This has been such a great experience! Our daughter had so much fun and she enjoyed all the activities and field trips. We would like to come back again next year.

Michelle W.

Parents of a student

- 21. Which is one of the activities for campers?
  - A. Visiting some Chinese cultural sites.
  - B. Trying various snacks on the street.
  - C. Learning to do some Chinese kung fu.
  - D. Introducing traditional Chinese songs.
- 22. Why does the author mention the comments of parents?
  - A. To ask previous campers to come back again.
  - B. To respond to parents' requests and questions.
  - C. To make the text more persuasive.
  - D. To share a parent's happy experience.
- 23. Where does the text come from?

A. A website.

3

B. A textbook.

C. A magazine.

D. A newspaper.

No. 10 Sec. 10

For over 14 years, Iylene Weiss has been fighting to save the Ballona Lagoon, a narrow, mile-long wetland surrounded by ever growing residential development. But now, thanks to her determination, and the help of her army of volunteers and the California Coastal Commission, it looks as though the fight may finally be over.

Iylene Weiss, founder of the Ballona Lagoon Marine Preserve (BLMP), has been working to save this fragile ecosystem for fourteen years. It's taken a long fight, partly because this wetland has seen such incredible abuse for so long. At one time it was even host to a vast oil refinery (精炼厂). In modern times it faces threats of housing development, factory pollution and soil loss. All of that is now changing though, thanks to Iylene Weiss.

英语试题 第3页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



The California Coastal Commission recently granted the BLMP its long sought-after permit to begin restoration on this natural habitat.

"Restoration is not only desirable, it is vitally important to our whole ecology," says Steve Rabinaer, a BLMP board member. "The Ballona lagoon is the only remaining tidal(受潮汐影响的) wetland in Los Angeles County." Because of the daily tidal flow, the lagoon is host to a vast array of species including halibut, diamond turbo, anchovies, clams, shrimps, tern, pelicans, egrets, killdeer as well as dozens of salt-resistant plants.

As part of this innovative foundation, the BLMP invites schools to visit the lagoon, where children and adults can learn about life in the tidal pool. There are ten dedicated docents(讲解员) who volunteer to educate the public about the wetlands and their significance in the ecosystem.

"If you understand what a wetland means, and why it's so important to us, to all of us, you understand that without it we wouldn't be here. We have to protect our nest," said Iylene Weiss

24. What has Iylene Weiss been fighting for?

A. The establishment of BLMP.

B. The protection of a wetland.

C. Saving the ecosystem of the country.

D. Stopping the residential development.

25. Which might be a major threat to the Ballona Lagoon once?

A. Soil loss.

B. Oil refinery.

C. Factory pollution.

D. Housing development.

26. What can we know about the Ballona Lagoon?

A. It is probably a salty wetland.

B. All the animals left there.

C. It is the only wetland in Los Angeles County.

D. Its ecosystem has been well restored by BLMP.

27. Which can best express Iylene Weiss' words in the last paragraph?

A. Less footprints, more green.

B. Birds need everyone's protection.

C. Animals and trees are our friends.

D. Protect nature and care for home.

(

Caffeine is not just for mornings anymore. This simple yet effective ingredient(成分) is gaining attention in the beauty world, thanks to its popularity on TikTok and celebrity endorsers(代言人) who say caffeine-infused skin-care products are a quick, affordable way to give your face a little pick-me-up.

"When used in skin care, caffeine reduces blood flow to the skin and makes it look brighter and tighter," says Dr. Hsu, a well-known researcher in skin care. "It's often seen as an anti-aging or wrinkle-smoothing ingredient in face care, eye care, and even body care."

The key to making skin-care products work is proper formulation. In particular, when the right amount of caffeine is used, it can be an effective ingredient to freshen up your skin, remove dark under-eye circles.

Several studies, like one published in the International Journal of Cosmetic Science, show that caffeine molecules are small enough to pass through the top layers of your skin, so it can really dig in and do its job inside your skin, explains Dr. Hsu.

But it's worth noting that just because a product claims it contains caffeine, it doesn't mean it will automatically give you the benefits you're looking for, he says.

Caffeine primarily works through circulation, so it's fast acting, protective against oxidative stress(氧化应激) for the skin, says Ife Rodney, MD, a board-certified dermatologist and founder of Eternal Dermatology and Aesthetics in Fulton, Maryland.

Caffeine may also help protect against photodamage, like fine lines and wrinkles after sun

英语试题 第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018



exposure. "Studies show caffeine helps when it's applied after exposure to UVA and UVB(中波与长波紫外光) rays," Dr. Rodney says.

The main downside is that the skin benefits of caffeine works fast and goes fast, similar to drinking a cup of coffee, says Rodney. "Caffeine is a temporary solution and will not cure wrinkles or under-eye bags," she says.

28. What makes caffeine become popular in the beauty world?

A. Its magic power on skin diseases.

B. The effective ingredient of caffeine.

C. Some people's recommendation.

D. Powerful advertisement of Dr. Hsu.

29. What can caffeine do to help with people's skin?

A. It blocks totally blood flow to the skin.

B. It removes dark eye-circles once for all.

C. It protects people's eyes from UVA and UVB rays.

D. It reduces harm to skin after sun exposure.

30. What is the disadvantage of caffeine skin products?

A. It's not easily available.

B. It lasts for a short time.

C. It needs to be drunk.

D. It has no real effect.

31. What's the author's attitude to the new finding?

A. Sceptical.

B. Positive.

C. Objective.

D. Uninterested.

D

Michael Baker at the University of Toronto and Kevin Milligan at the University of British Columbia recently analyzed survey data of parents in three countries—the United States, Canada and Britain. They were especially interested to see how parents say they spend time with their children—and they turned up an interesting gender difference in what they called "teaching activities" such as teaching them the alphabet or numbers, reading with the children.

The finding surprised them because, at least in a popular view, parents supposedly spend more time with boys than girls. And Baker says that perception does tend to hold true for older children—fathers tend to spend more time with boys once they are older than age 4 or 5. When children are smaller, Baker says, parents spend about the same total time with boys as they do with girls.

The economists focused their analysis on first-born children in order to see the difference clearly, for it would <u>muddy the waters</u> to compare parents caring for an only child with parents caring for their second or third child, Baker says. But they did find that the difference also shows up clearly among twins (a boy and a girl). Here again, the parents surveyed seemed to devote more time to girls when it came to cognitive(认知的) activities.

The big question, of course, is why these differences come about. Milligan says parents may be following cultural concepts and unconscious biases(偏见) that suggest they should read with their daughters, and have active play with sons.

It is also possible, Baker says, that the costs of investing in cognitive activities is different when it comes to boys and girls. As an economist, he isn't referring to cost in the sense of cash; he means cost in the sense of effort. "It is just more costly to provide a unit of reading to a boy than to a girl because the boy doesn't sit still, you know, doesn't pay attention," he says, "these sorts of things."

32. What did Baker and Milligan find?

- A. Parents spend more time with girls.
- B. Fathers spend more time with boys.
- C. Parents do more cognitive activities with girls.
- D. Parents are supposed to read more with boys.

英语试题 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018



- 33. What does the underlined phrase "muddy the waters" in the third paragraph mean?
  - A. Cause the waters to become dirty.
- B. Make things more complex.
- C. Waste lots of time and efforts.
- D. Improve accuracy of the results.
- 34. What do paragraphs 4-5 mainly focus on?
  - A. Possible reasons for the differences.
  - B. Cultural beliefs that parents often hold.
  - C. Activities parents have with their children.
  - D. Different activities with parents between boys and girls.
- 35. Which can be the best title for the text?
  - A. Boys and Girls Are Quite Different
  - B. Parents Need to Adopt Different Teaching Methods
  - C. Girls May Get More Teaching Time from Parents
  - D. Boys May Require More Attention from Parents
- 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

According to A Guide for Families by the American Academy of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry, children, preteens, and teens can lie for varying reasons. 36 Their upsetting situations could include failing a class, and other struggles with things about themselves or fitting in with their peers.

\_\_37 This is not to say that lying is acceptable, but the less parents take it personally, the more they can calmly and constructively help their child. Children and teens who fall into anxiety easily will use lying as an unhealthy coping strategy.

What should a parent or caregiver do? Try to keep in mind that kids can be quite selfabsorbed and they often don't understand how hurtful lies can be. With this in mind, here are a few tips to help promote truthfulness in your child at any age.

38 If you overreact, then you are just building a barrier between you and your child. Calmly discuss or lecture about honesty and dishonesty, and why they chose to lie. 39 Your understanding may not be able to stop your teen from creating those everyday lies, but you can convey that there are other options available.

Keep in mind that addressing lying behaviours is a process not a quick fix. 40 But if you keep your own emotion positively, your child or teen is more likely to eventually open up. While in the short term you may just get a shrug, keeping yourself calm to create a sense of emotional safety will help your voice of truth and reason be heard throughout their lives.

- A. Get them to know that you understand them or their situations.
- B. Try to seek some help from experts who understand them well.
- C. Some kids may take a while before they feel safe to level with you.
- D. When I coach parents, I help them learn not to take lies from their kids personally.
- E. They try to avoid getting into trouble, or lie because they are too upset to talk about painful experiences.
- F. Lying is not only harmful to kids themselves, but also it hurts people around them.
- G. The best you can do as a parent is to keep yourself from overreacting to your child's lies.

## 第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分)

6

第一节 (共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

A 17-year-old teen in San Diego returned a purse left in a grocery store parking lot. Although he 41 nothing in return, hundreds of strangers gave him a very big 42: \$17,000.

英语试题 第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Adrian Rodriquez 43 the green handbag in Ralph's parking lot in Chula Vista, California, two weeks ago. Instead of 44 it inside the store, he decided to 45 it himself to the woman's front door.

Although the owner, Eliana Martin, wasn't there, the <u>46</u> was left with her roommate Melina Marquez's aunt, and the home's surveillance video was later used to <u>47</u> the high school graduate to show him some love.

"I <u>48</u> the Ring camera, and I was surprised, 'Oh my God. He's such a young kid,'" recalled Melina Marquez. "We need to <u>49</u> him and just give him a little piece of <u>50</u>."

She and Eliana posted the 51 image on social media, and found the 52 man who returned the bag, which 53 \$20 and a wallet full of credit cards.

"My mum always told me 54 I was little to always do the right thing when nobody's around," Adrian told NBC News. "If someone finds my stuff, I also 55 them to bring it back to me," said the humble youth.

But the good news didn't <u>56</u> there. Eliana and Melina organized a GoFundMe <u>57</u> as a way for friends and new admirers to reward Adrian's <u>58</u>. 764 donors sent money that 59 over \$17,000.

"Every 60 right now hopes that their children grow up to be just like this young gentleman," Melina said.

Berriellian, mening bare			
41. A. expected	B. committed	C. advocated	D. clarified
42. A. prize	B. reward	C. salary	D. title
43. A. purchased	B. spotted	C. located	D. stole
44. A. throwing	B. exposing	C. examining	D. bringing
45. A. deliver	B. transport	C. direct	D. draw
46. A. notebook	B. wallet	C. gift	D. purse
47. A. come across	B. think of	C. track down	D. connect with
48. A. turned on	B. looked into	C. took out	D. picked up
49. A. consult	B. find	C. expose	D. promise
50. A. gratitude	B. cake	C. news	D. advice
51. A. astonishing	B, vivid	C. striking	D. processed
52. A. upset	B. young	C. smart	D. stubborn
53. A. cost	B. contained	C. enveloped	D. left
54. A. since	B. before	C. unless	D. though
55. A. require	B. order	C. want	D. inspire
56. A. spread	B. stop	C. reach	D. work
57. A. campaign	B. performance	C. concert	D. meeting
58. A. affection	B. determination	C. courage	D. honesty
59. A. ended	B. totaled	C. appeared	D. topped
60. A. teenager	B. school	C. parent	D. teacher

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Farming was considered part of the rural charm in the past. But now, farms have come to the concrete jungle and they can even 61 (find) high up on balconies. According to a report released by one of Chinese e-commerce 62 (platform), the sales of vegetable seeds in the first quarter on it increased fast 63 (compare) with the same period last year. Sales of products such as soil and gardening tools 64 (double) since April of last year. Out of all the people 65 (buy) farming tools and seeds, most were born after 1995.

Zhang Chao, 17, from Anhui province, is one young "urban farmer". The senior high student said his fondness for planting was formed in primary school 66 he lived with his

英语试题 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



grandpa in the countryside. "Spending his whole life as a farmer, my grandpa likes to plant 67 (season) vegetables in our backyard garden when he was older," Zhang said. "Inspired by his passion, I also learned to grow my own vegetables."

Though farming is 68 labor intensive process including ploughing, fertilizing and watering, Zhang said he still had a sense of achievement when he saw seeds 69 (gradual) turn into seedlings and later plants. "Growing fruits and vegetables not only brings delicious food and enhances food security, but it also reminds me 70 the happy times with my grandpa," said Zhang.

## 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号( \( ) ),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1.每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

I went to Dalian with my family last Saturday. We got to there by air. On the way to our hotel, we could see all kinds of buildings which was great. In the morning, we reached the hotel where we stayed. After breakfast, we begin our travel. First we went to the Sea Park by bus. There were too many different kinds of shrimps(虾) and fishes that I couldn't believe my eye. It was luckily to see a show of dolphins. Then we had lunch in a restaurant, where impressed me deeply with its seafood. After lunch they went swimming. The sea was blue or the beach was golden. We all had great time by the sea.

#### 第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是校学生会主席李华,你从新加坡笔友 Steven 的来信中得知他们学校将举行"分享与交换书籍"的活动。请你就此回信表达一下自己的看法。内容包括:

- 1. 得知后的感受;
- 2. 观点:这是有益活动,并给出若干理由;
- 3. 将会在自己的学校推广。

## 注意:1. 词数 100 左右;

2	ता ।	法水地	hn 4m 共	门庙	行文连贯。
4.	HILL		JIII ZHI IJ	· LY 14.	1   X   T=   m -

英语试题	第8	页(共8	页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



# 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830